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Site Report – Nondalton – March  2021
To: Superintendent Ty Mase 
and LPSD School Board Members

From: Moon McCarley, Principal

Outstanding Activities and Events
 Teacher’s conducted Parent Teacher conferences over the phone, during our most recent Covid 

closure. 

Personnel 
 It’s been difficult to keep our school fully staffed due to travel restrictions related to Covid. We don’t 

have a substitute pool.

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress
 The secondary students are laser focused on finishing standards and levels. 
 A big focus will be on getting through the remaining material in math now that distance instruction has 

ended.
 Miss Ward’s class is reading the book Hatchet and doing some very engaging projects based on the 

book. 
 Miss Cassie’s class has been visited by a leprechaun and the Easter Bunny recently. Unfortunately 

they’ve been unable to catch a glimpse of the elusive creatures but there has been ample evidence. 

Technology Progress
 The new server for PEAKS assessments has been installed.
 All students and teachers have their new devices. 

Facility Update
 Nondalton’s new truck is on site. We are very appreciative of the generosity of the borough. It was 

much needed. 

LSAC Activity
 We were able to have a fully attended LSAC meeting to address the school calendar and federal 

programs. We look forward to resuming a regular schedule next year. 

Volunteer Report
 Nothing to report 

Professional Development
 The late start Mondays have really been missed. They were a valuable time for the instructional 

team to collaborate.
 During our last closure we spent some of each day pre planning for the 21-22 school year. Teachers 

spend most of each day putting together homebound learning materials, making videos and meeting 



SITE - MONTH, YEAR 2

with students online and by phone. However, they’ve found that 8:00-9:00 isn’t a very popular 
meeting time so we were able to collaborate as a staff. 

Pupil Attendance
 We had to move to distance delivery for a brief time. The participation and engagement from 

students working at home was really good. Unfortunately we’ve had time to work out a lot of the 
issues that negatively impact homebound learning. 

Student and Staff Safety
 We were forced to close because of students who tested positive for Covid. As in every case, there 

was no spread at school it all originated outside of school. 

Subsistence Calendar
 Nothing new to report.  

Other


